City Council

Mayor Patrick Slayter Vice Mayor Una Glass Michael Carnacchi Sarah Glade Gurney Neysa Hinton



City Manager

Larry McLaughlin

Imclaughlin@cityofsebastopol.org

Assistant City Manager/City Clerk, MMC

Mary Gourley

mgourley@cityofsebastopol.org

City of Sebastopol

April 8, 2020

Ernest L. & Ruth W. Finley Foundation 1400 N. Dutton Avenue, Building 12 Santa Rosa, CA 95401

Dear Directors:

The Sebastopol Community Cultural Center (SCCC), established in 1982, has served as the de facto Parks and Recreation Department for the City of Sebastopol and West Sonoma County residents for generations. The center hosts more than 70 classes per week, is booked nearly every weekend with a Quinceanera or wedding reception, and hosts more than 30 concerts each year for the community. In 2019, The Sebastopol Teen Club was launched to serve the specific needs of teenagers. The Community Center is the fiscal sponsor for the Sebastopol Area Time Bank, currently working to support young families. SCCC is also launching new concepts to engage the community, such as Bingo, Skate Night, Crafternoon, Virtual Gaming Nights, and Dances. However, the state of the main hall at SCCC is in dire need of a facelift in order to continue supporting and serving our community.

The Sebastopol Community Cultural Center is a beloved institution for families and community members throughout West Sonoma County. Families who cannot afford expensive venues such as wineries, enjoy generations of wedding and quinceanera celebrations at the main hall, and SCCC's facilities have become a mainstay in the community. With the funding from the grant opportunity, SCCC could continue to serve our community, create connections, teach classes, and provide opportunities for community members that they can't get elsewhere, and count on as part of their routines.

In February 2019, the Sebastopol Community Cultural Center's (SCCC) main hall flooded. While staff and city personnel did their best to mitigate destruction, the main hall incurred substantial damage. Because the services provided by the community center are so valued by the City and community members, the City of Sebastopol has committed funding to provide flood mitigation measures to SCCC. Additionally, many private donors provided funds to help the community center stay operable after the devastating flood. Now, more than ever, the Sebastopol Community Cultural Center needs funding to rebuild and look toward the future.

The City of Sebastopol City Council strongly recommends the Sebastopol Community Cultural Center as a grant recipient for Finley Foundation Grant Funds. SCCC has garnered the support of the community for a rebuild (by way of postcard campaign and online petition, totaling over 1000 signatures, and a strong turnout at the City Council meeting in October 2019 showing their support for the center). The City Council endorsed the facility improvements outlined in SCCC's Facilities Plan in October 2019, but unfortunately, the City of Sebastopol cannot fund this entire project. The City of Sebastopol needs the help of The Finley Foundation to build the beautiful and functional main hall Sebastopol residents are asking for and deserve.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Respectfully,



Patrick Slayter Mayor City of Sebastopol